
CORRECTION: Notice of Extension of Public Comment Period 

SB 54 Plastic Pollution Prevention and Packaging Producer Responsibility Act 

Regulations 15-Day Comment Period extended to November 4, 2024.  

The Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) is conducting 

formal rulemaking activities regarding the SB 54 Plastic Pollution Prevention and 

Packaging Producer Responsibility Act regulations. The Notice of Proposed Action 

(Notice) was published by the Office of Administrative Law on March 8, 2024, and the 

original 45-day public comment period began on March 8, 2024. CalRecycle also held a 

hybrid public hearing regarding this rulemaking on April 23, 2024. CalRecycle extended 

the 45-day public comment period to be a 61-day comment period that ended on May 8, 

2024. 

A Notice of 15-Day Changes to the Proposed Rulemaking was published by CalRecycle 

on October 14, 2024, and the 15-day comment period began on October 14, 2024. 

CalRecycle is extending this 15-day comment period to be a 21-day comment period 

that ends on November 4, 2024. 

Please visit Public Notice: Notice of SB 54 Plastic Pollution Prevention and Packaging 

Producer Responsibility Act Regulations 15-Day Comment Period for more information 

about this rulemaking, including how to submit comments by November 4, 2024. 

For additional information about this rulemaking, please visit SB 54 Plastic Pollution 

Prevention and Packaging Producer Responsibility Act Permanent Regulations - 

CalRecycle Home Page. 
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